
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY! 
 

The history of Rio Bosque Park is closely intertwined 

with the history of the Rio Grande/Río Bravo in the 

Paso del Norte region.   When the International Boun-

dary and Water Commission channelized the river 

between El Paso and Little Box Canyon below Fort 

Quitman in the 1930s, it realigned the international 

boundary.  Some lands formerly in the United States 

became Mexican territory, and some Mexican lands 

became U.S. territory.  One example of the latter was 

a 276-acre parcel near Socorro known as U.S. Parcel 

No. 18.  On December 14, 1973, the U.S. Department 

of the Interior conveyed that parcel to the City of El 

Paso under the Federal Lands to Parks Program…and 

Rio Bosque Park was born.  That, of course, means 

the park turns 50 years old this year!  We will be cele-

brating.  Watch for details in our next newsletter.   
 

WATER NOTES 

  

After a very dry and difficult late winter and early 

spring, water conditions at Rio Bosque have im-

proved.  El Paso Water began delivering treated water 

from the Bustamante Plant on May 1, and El Paso 

County Water Improvement District #1 began deliv-

ering irrigation water from the Riverside Canal on 

May 23.  On June 12, we began receiving ground-

water from dewatering activities associated with con- 

struction at the Bustamante Plant.  And both electric-

powered wells at the park are back in action.  We put



Or is it?  Even without the beaver – and with openings 

now cut in its dams to increase flow – the dams are 

still having a big impact on water movement in the 

park.  Also, keep in mind that, since 2000, beavers 

have colonized Rio Bosque on four separate 

occasions.  Sooner or later, we can expect one to do 

so again.   

 

LATINO CONSERVATION WEEK 

 
Latino Conservation Week, an initiative of the His-

panic Access Foundation, promotes and celebrates 

the Latino community’s passion for the outdoors and 

commitment to protection and stewardship of our 

land, water and air.  2023 marks the 10th year of this 

annual celebration.  This year, Latino Conservation 

Week takes place July 15-23.  In El Paso, the Frontera  

 

 

 

Land Alliance  will be hosting a special kick-off event 

on July 15.  The place?  Rio Bosque Wetlands Park!   

 

Hours will be 9 a.m. to noon.  Community partners  

will have educational booths at the park’s visitor 

center featuring our local environment.  You can 

explore Rio Bosque on guided tours.  And you can get 

your hands dirty joining in our monthly community 

workday at the park.   

 

Parking for the event will be at El Paso Water’s treat-

ment plants just north of the park.  A shuttle van will 

carry visitors to the park’s visitor center.  In keeping 

with tradition, workday participants will gather at the 

entrance to the water-treatment plants at 8 a.m. and 

caravan to the park.  The morning’s work session will 

be along the Bosque Trail near the visitor center, the 

hub for the Latino Conservation Week activity.   

 

https://latinoconservationweek.com/
http://www.riobosque.org/
mailto:jsproul@utep.edu
https://givingto.utep.edu/RioBosque

